Resolution – Expression of Sympathy

WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are saddened to learn of the passing of Paul Kernan, a retired City of Mississauga District Chief, who passed away on Wednesday, March 22, 2023.

AND WHEREAS Paul was with Mississauga Fire Department for 30 years and retired as a District Chief and decorated officer.

AND WHEREAS Paul was the beloved husband and best friend of Michele of 39 years. He will be held lovingly in the hearts of his greatest joy, his children, Ben (Lisa Budau) and Adam (Jenna Gaetan)

AND WHEREAS he will be remembered for his deep passion for serving those around him. He had an opportunity to combine his life passions with his career as he joined the Mississauga Inferno soccer team travelling the world with his brotherhood, his fellow firefighters.

AND WEHREAS Paul's legacy will carry on through the hearts of all whom he touched.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf of the Mayor, Members of Council and staff of the City of Mississauga to the Kernan family.